Non-Tenure Track Faculty  Committee 

Report to the Faculty Assembly

Friday Mar 13, 2009

Committee members: Pamela Carter (Engineering), Suzanne Cook (LAS), Justin Jory (LAS), Ceil Malek (LAS), Laura Marshall (Education), Trellis Moore (Bethel), Sheri Trumpfheller (Business/Accounting)

The Non-Tenure Track Faculty Committee met on Feb 18 and Mar 9 2009 and presents the following report of its work: 

1. Summary of committee meetings:

a. New member: A new faculty member is joining the NTTF Committee: Senior Instructor Mary Bethe Neely from the Department of Chemistry. She brings experience, enthusiasm, and a perspective from the sciences (e.g. teaching workloads that include labs, etc.)

b. Open meeting in April: The NTTF Committee will have an open meeting next month (date to be set, mid-month or later) with guest speaker Assistant Professor Sue Doe, CSU. We are grateful to Faculty Assembly and the Provost for providing support for her visit.  We will advertize the event with e-mails and flyers.
c. Status of approved FA motions on senior instructor promotion: We are preparing data to show what we believe will be a small impact of standardizing senior instructor promotion amounts to $3000 campus-wide this year.  Amounts varied in the past 3 years from $750 to $3000. Our objective is to present the data to the Chancellor to support implementation of the Faculty Assembly-approved motions.  We also discussed the lack of opportunity in two colleges to be promoted to senior instructor.  The Committee feels strongly that all instructors should have the opportunity to be considered for promotion.
d. NTTF Issues at Associate Deans’ Meeting:  
· The new template for the Letter of Offer will now state that instructors will receive a notification of intent to continue or a notification of non-continuance (i.e. a letter of termination) by June 1. It previously stated May 15, but in the case of non-continuation, more time is needed to properly notify the instructor.

· LAS is working to better define workloads for faculty. These are currently inconsistent and affect full-time as well as part-time and lecturer workloads.
· Ombuds Director and Grievances: Dr Adelina Gomez spoke to Associate Deans and the NTTF Committee Chair about her status and her role (listen, offers alternatives, does not deal with grievances).  She recommended creating opportunities for faculty, especially those off the tenure track, to discuss concerns openly while UCCS faces financial restrictions and uncertainty.

· Termination and Grievance processes: Associate Deans will continue to work toward a more structured campus-wide policy for termination of instructors and grievance processes that give faculty more options before going to the system-wide P & T.
e. Issues from CU Women Succeeding Symposium NTTF Panel:
· Faculty titles: Many attendees raised questions about their titles. Regent Policy 5-L specifies approved faculty titles, but these are being applied inconsistently in the Health Sciences (AMC) as well as the other CU campuses.
· Instructor tenure: CU-Boulder’s Faculty Assembly will vote again this spring on a resolution to create a system of tenure for instructors after 7 years of demonstrated excellence in teaching (and at least meritorious in service if applicable).  The resolution distinguishes between the “Professor Tenure” track and the proposed “Instructor Tenure” track.  A survey of NTTF at Boulder showed that an overwhelming majority support instructor tenure.  The main argument for instructor tenure is that academic freedom is an essential condition for excellence in undergraduate education, and that at-will status is an obstacle to academic freedom.

2. Next NTTF Committee Meeting: Wednesday March 18, 11:00-12:00, Dwire 205.
